UK Slide Rule Circle Sponsors Well-Attended International Meeting IM 2005

Tom Wyman
IM 2005, the 11th International Meeting of Slide Rule Collectors, sponsored by the United Kingdom Slide Rule Circle on October 21st and 22nd at Stow-cum-Quy, Cambridge, attracted some 40 participants.  On Friday afternoon, attendees had an opportunity to buy, sell and swap slide rules and on Saturday to enjoy a series of talks covering a wide variety of slide rule-related topics.  

Oughtred Society members who were unable to attend the program may still obtain a copy of the Proceedings containing conference papers that includes numerous photographs and other illustrations.  Colin Barnes quotes a modest price of $20.00 per copy and suggests that buyers simply send him cash (no checks, please, except in pounds Sterling) or contact him to arrange payment by PayPal.  Colin’s Email address is  models@claranet.com

The titles and authors of papers contained in the Proceedings include: 

  • “People and Slide Rules” by Peter Hopp

  •“A G Thornton & British Thornton Slide Rules” and “Manufacturing British Thornton Slide

         Rules” by Colin Barnes

  • “Excisemen of Note” by Tom Wyman

  •“OHP Instruction Slide Rules” Peter Hopp

  •“Hydrometry and Slide Rule in Brewing and Distilling” by Tom Martin

  •“Quantifying the Price and Volume Drivers for Slide Rules” by Peter Hopp and Bruce

         Williams

  •“Charles Hoare: Author and Slide Rule Designer” by Tom Martin

  •“Aston and Mander” by Peter Hopp

  •“Aston & Mander Collection Analysis” by Ray Hems and Jim Bready

  •“Slide Rules are Music to my Ears” by David Rance

IM 2005 highlights included displays of several outstanding collections of slide rules, including a remarkable collection of early Aston & Mander boxwood slide rules that were available for hands-on inspection all day Saturday.  

Following dinner Friday evening, participants heard an informative talk by local historian Mike Petty on “Historic Cambridge and Draining the Fens”, which served as an introduction to the area and set the stage for a ladies tour of Cambridgeshire, including a visit to Ely the following day.  The warm hospitality of UK Circle members and the opportunity to meet once again with friends from earlier meetings and to make new friends made this meeting especially enjoyable.  

The UK Circle closed the official meeting on Saturday when they presented the perpetual “baton” or trophy to the German contingent who will sponsor IM 2006 next year at the Ernst Moritz Arndt University in Greifswald on September 28-October 1.      

